

## **Grampian Primary Academy**

Grampian Way, Sinfin, Derby, DE24 9LU Phone & Fax: 01332 765546

e-mail: <a href="mailto:admin@grampian.derby.sch.uk">admin@grampian.derby.sch.uk</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:www.grampian.derby.sch.uk">www.grampian.derby.sch.uk</a>
Headteacher: Mrs. M. Murfin



National 'Outstanding Winner'
21<sup>st</sup> Century Learning Alliance Award

20th January 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

## **Nursery Update**

We are writing to Parents/Carers to confirm that we are hoping to open Nursery "in full" from Monday 1<sup>st</sup> February.

We have been experiencing difficulty with our two main boilers in school and this has resulted in having to close the school for two days this term, as well as areas of the school which are not heated. Parts to repair the boiler have been ordered to rectify the problem. Until this remedial work is completed we are only able to offer nursery places to our children of critical workers and vulnerable families.

In order for us to understand which parents would like their child to return to Nursery, we require parents to share this information with us. From Monday 25<sup>th</sup> January we will be uploading a form on to our website www.grampian.derby.sch.uk which we ask that you complete informing us of your position.

On Monday 25<sup>th</sup> January we will text you via the mobile number we have on file with a link to the website for ease of use. On receipt of the information, we will be able to review pupil numbers and we will then contact you again to advise if your child is able to attend Nursery from 1<sup>st</sup> February.

If you have not spoken to a member of staff over the telephone, confirming your child's place, then your child will not be admitted to Nursery on 1<sup>st</sup> February.

Should a critical worker place be required for your child, please make contact with school at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M Murfin Headteacher





